
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 325: W/E 26th April 2019 
PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday for the  
coming week to:  

 

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following classes for 
winning the attendance awards for week 

ending 5th April:  
KS1:Y1  99.29%  
KS2:Y3  97.24%  

Summer  Term Breakdown  
for Attendance  

 

 0 days missed  = 100% 

 1 day missed  = 98.27% 

 2 days missed  = 96.55% 
 

 3 days missed = 94.82%  
WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT 

 

Please note that a penalty notice 
may be issued if a leave of absence 

is taken without permission. 

 Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page  Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

 Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School      WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

 Children return to school       
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 24th April 2019 

 Nurs - AM trip - £5.00      
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 3rd May 2019 

 Y4  trip - £2.00 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 7th May 2019 

 Rec trip - £9.80 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 13th May 2019 

 SATs 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 22nd May 2019 

 Y1 class assembly 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 24th May 2019 

 Break up for half term 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 3rd June 2019 

 Children return to school 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 19th June 2019 

 Y2 class assembly 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 25th June 2019 

 Y6 trip - £11.80  

(paid by Thursday 20th for 
trip to go ahead)  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 

 Y6 Transition day -    
Castleview  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 9th July 2019 

 Y1-Y6 sports day - 1st 
chance  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 10th July 2019 

 Y1-Y6 sports day - 2nd 
chance  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 11th  July 2019 

 New Rec meeting 
11.00am & 2.30pm  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 19th July 2019 

 Y6 Leavers assembly - 
9.15am 

 Break up for Summer 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Year 6 SATs writing assessments 
 

It’s come to our attention that one or two Y6 pupils have 
mentioned that they may be going on holiday after the SATS 
test week that takes place w / b 13th May. I strongly urge 
parents / carers to keep children in school, please, since the 
writing assessments are not completed until the end of June
– children are awarded a level through moderated teacher 
assessments. Because of this, children will continue to  
produce writing that is assessed until the end of June – they 
need to be in school in order to have a fair assessment made 
of their ability.  

Keeping up Standards  
by Sticking to our  

Uniform Policy 
 

We’ve started to notice 
quite few children are not 
following our uniform policy, so this is to give 
notice of the following: 
 

 I have asked all staff to be vigilant and to 
send a letter to parents / carers if the 
uniform policy is not being followed 

 All parents / carers are reminded that it 
their responsibility to make sure their 
child is wearing appropriate uniform. 
Please make sure you read and follow 
the policy  

 As stated in the policy, children will be 
provided with uniform from our spare 
stock if parents / carers do not respond 
to letters sent to them 

 If a parent /carer is  experiencing diffi-
culty in providing appropriate uniform 
for their child this will be dealt with sen-
sitively, but parents / carers are ex-
pected to contact the headteacher or a 
senior member of staff 

 

Please note: 
 

 Children are not allowed to wear make-
up of any kind – this includes spray tans, 
tinted lashes, eye-brows etc 

 

Also 

 I expect all staff to be vigilant, so your 
children may be reminded about school 
uniform by any member of staff  

Billie-Jo Sayers 

Jake Lane 

Behaviour Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following children who 
achieved the BRONZE 

award this week: 
 

 Poppy Burnicle 

 Mia Buckley 

 Kaitlyn Dorward 

 Matthew Olmez 

Y5 trip to Sunderland University 
 

Our year 5 children had a fantastic trip to Sunderland University 
before the Easter holidays. They had a tour of the campus, found 
out about the different nationalities of the students and also  
completed a lego workshop. All of the children left feeling very 
motivated and can’t wait to be students when they are older.  

Radio Stars 
 

Tim West from SUN FM came into school to ask our  
children to help with his competition. The children had to 
describe an object, place or thing. We won’t spoil the fun by 
telling you what the children described. It will air on the 
radio Week beginning 29th April at approximately 3.25pm. 
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